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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE

DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

DELAWARE STATE POLICE TROOP 2, PARIS COMMUNITY ROOM

JUNE 17, 2010

Members Present:  Jack Akester, Andrea Guest, Wesley Jones, James Lafferty, George Meldrum, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt

Members Excused:  Dr. Anthony Brazen, Carol Harman, Lisa Pertzoff, Janet Ray, Joseph Swiski, Chuck Tarver, Paula Voshell

Associate Members Present:  Darius Brown, Lynn Fahey, Bruce Lorenz, Edie McCole, Rev. William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Cheryl Biddle, James Larks, Justin Thompson

Associate Members Absent:  Eliza Hirst, Connie Hughes

Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Penny Chelucci, Joseph Hughes, Patricia Maichle, Marc Richman, Melissa Smith, William Weaver

	TOPIC
Call to Order

Review and Approval of Minutes

Standing Committees
Membership Committee

Children’s Committee

Bridge Peer Program

Director’s Report

Employment Committee
Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment


	DISCUSSION
Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and welcomed Wesley Jones as a recently appointed member of council. Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.  Mr. Jones was invited to share a brief picture of his background experience.
Chairman Lafferty solicited a motion to approve the April and May minutes previously distributed for review.
Vice-chairman Meldrum reported that he is awaiting an updated council roster from the Governor’s Office. Council members were reminded that consideration should be given to consumers and family members when filling vacant council seats.  The Vice-chairman indicated that a review of council attendance will be conducted.

In the absence of a formal Children’s Committee report,   Mr. Wesley Jones was invited to speak about wellness center funding.   The changes being implemented in FY 2012 related to cost recovery, the reduction in state funding and examination of other revenue streams, and the potential for medical and mental health carve outs in the wellness centers were addressed. He stressed that all students will continue to be served equally at same.  Wellness center updates will be provided periodically throughout the year.  
Pat Maichle updated council members on DDDS’s need for ancillary services funding.  Funding allocated for emergency placements, special school graduates, and additional services for youth was noted.
Andrea Guest spoke about the inception and goal of the bridge peer program.  Ms. Chelucci elaborated on the purpose of the bridge peer 
and the pool of applicants for the bridge peer and peer support specialist positions.  She spoke about the peer support training provided by Peggy Swarbrick, the participatory training provided by Vocational Rehabilitation for bridge peers and peer support specialists, and the training provided for hospital staff regarding the role of the peer specialists.  Plans for a style of training on boundaries and ethics were shared.  The inclusion of an evaluation component in the program and plans to include a funding component for program continuation were also discussed.
Andrea Guest reminded council members of DVR’s Facebook use to post employment opportunities.  Meeting participants with employment opportunities were invited to post information on same.
Melissa Smith extended Kevin Huckshorn’s apologies for her inability to attend today’s meeting.

Ms. Smith introduced Joe Hughes, director of planning for the division.  Mr. Hughes spoke briefly about his background experience.

Updates were provided on the Newark clinic transition.  Marc Richman spoke of the collaboration with Connections to transition the clients to the new Horizon House clinic.  The process developed to minimize the disruption to clients being served was reviewed.  The written communication to clients and staff regarding the clinic transition and the plan for a press release regarding same were discussed.  Plans to develop a case management unit with interested Wilmington site staff were shared.  

Ms. Smith clarified that funding will continue to be issued to all direct care providers on the critical payments list during the conversion to the First State Financial System.  She reported that Darlene Plummer has been working with providers on contract amendments and payment methodologies to allow for payment continuation during implementation.  Council members were invited to contact Ms. Plummer with questions related to the new financial program implementation.  Updates regarding same will be provided at the September council meeting.
Summer Institute brochures were made available to meeting participants.  Council members were encouraged to register for the July 26 events.   
Council members were made aware of the plans to relocate the Dartmouth Woods group home residents to another community in Wilmington. 
Updates were provided on the status of the development of a southern CAPES unit.  Alternative models being considered were shared.  Pat Maichle requested to be kept informed on the development of the southern unit in order to share same with the JP judges.  The reduction of 24 hour commitments originating from Kent/Sussex counties and the expansion in the ability to transfer clients from the EDs without the use of law enforcement were discussed.  The use of telepsychiatry as an option to evaluate individuals for appropriate admissions was mentioned.   Discussion ensued regarding the transportation of clients from a medsurg hospital to a psychiatric facility and the commitment law. 
Plans to consolidate business operations within the division were shared.
Updates were briefly provided regarding the creation of care management services for individuals admitted to the DPC civil units.
Ms. Smith spoke about the Joint Commission’s triennial survey of DPC and the USDOJ’s request regarding discharge related issues including community service provision and Olmstead. 
Council members were made aware of the transfer of Carvel residents to other state facilities and community nursing homes as a result of a mechanical failure in the unit’s boiler.  Ms. Smith spoke of the implementation of a Gero-psychiatric Outreach Team that visits each of the relocated residents.  Placement of Carvel unit staff was discussed.  An assessment of the damaged gas lines and boilers will be conducted.  Chairman Lafferty requested details regarding the plan to move Carvel services to S2 once renovations are complete.
Recruitment efforts for the vacant hospital director, director of nursing, and director of professional services positions were shared.

Ms. Smith spoke of the plan to review and revise DPC policies to meet the hospital’s current vision and mission, drawing attention to the mission, vision and values handout distributed to meeting participants.  

Council members were made aware of the plan for a stronger campus security presence and consideration being given to better manage the campus traffic outside regular work hours.  
Ms. Smith conveyed Ms. Huckshorn’s concern regarding the interment of long term DPC residents lacking family or resources.  Council members were solicited for assistance in developing community awareness and support.  Discussion ensued.  A suggestion was made that clarification be sought from the DPC director of social services regarding the process for interment of indigent residents.  Penny Chelucci conveyed the RVSRC consumers’ interest in this issue.  

Council members were made aware of the efforts focused on staff accountability, staff performance and mediation of employee issues.  Employee recognition was discussed.  The potential for staff recognition cosponsored by outside non-profit agencies will be discussed further.  
Andrea Guest reported that 41 people were in employment for 90 days or more, noting that the DDDS supported employment model also reinforces that community evidenced-based models work.  Recruitment efforts for a Fellowship employment specialist were shared.  Outcome measures related to employment were briefly discussed.  The importance of documenting outcome measures was noted.  
Ms. Guest spoke briefly of the work she and Penny Chelucci will be doing with the Institute for Community Inclusion related to employment programs for people with serious mental illness.  

Chairman Lafferty reminded council members of the notice served at the March meeting proposing to rename the Client Services Committee to the Community Services Committee.  The chairman solicited a motion in favor of formally renaming the permanent committee.  He noted that selection of a committee chair is required.
Vince Boehm spoke of the one day Summer Institute workshop, Hope in Recovery, and the faculty associated with same. Consumers were encouraged to attend.
Mr. Boehm made council members aware of the preliminary discussions held regarding the potential expansion of an independent consumer organization in southeastern Pennsylvania.  Consumers interested in additional information were invited to contact Mr. Boehm.

There being no further business Chairman Lafferty solicited a motion to adjourn.
	ACTION
Gary Wirt motioned to approve the April and May minutes as submitted.  Jack Akester seconded.  So moved.

Andrea Guest motioned in favor of the name change.  Jack Akester seconded.  All were in favor.  
Jack Akester motioned to adjourn at 11:05 a.m. Andrea Guest seconded.  So moved.


The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held September 16, 2010 at the DDDS Fox Run Office.
ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH UNLESS OTHERWISE SPECIFIED.
